CTK CRUSADER CHATTER 04-13-2020

While everyone's Easter was spent in a different way this year, I hope that this time with family will become one of your special memories in years to come. After taking a much-needed week off from schoolwork, today we start back with "At Home Learning," so it's time to get back into a routine.

PARENTS: Be sure to check your Plus Portals for student grades. Let teachers know if you experience any problems.

During this time of uncertainty, we want to keep everyone who has been released from jobs, or had hours cut, in our prayers, as well as those with family/friends affected by the virus itself.

While the school is closed, Miss Sue will be checking voicemail daily and referring calls to the appropriate party; however, the best way to reach faculty/staff is through individual emails.



For those of you who haven't been checking out our Facebook page, you've been missing out on some great pictures of our students doing their "At Home Learning." We all love seeing pictures of our students, so please continue to send pictures to Mrs. Conefry at rconefry@juno.com so that she can post them. Be sure to put "CTK" in the subject line. Go to our Facebook page - CTK Parish School – to see how our students continue to make us proud!

While this is a trying time for all of us, we want you to know that we appreciate all of you and are praying that we will all be back together soon. Remember to reach out to Mrs. Hetzler (dhetzler@archdiocese-no.org) if your child is having trouble with our present situation or exhibiting anxiety or stress that is causing you unusual concern.

Also, please be extra diligent in monitoring your children's online activities that are outside of "school." We need to be especially cautious about internet safety.

There are also websites that you can access that offer excellent advice on how to speak to your children about Corona Virus:

https://www.pbs.org/parents/thrive/how-to-talk-to-your-kids-about-coronavirus

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/talking-with-children-html

Also, additional links are on our website that may be helpful. These can be located under the tab "Resources for Parents and Students during COVID-19 Quarantine.

As of right now, Archdiocesan schools are following the governor's orders to remain out of school through April 30, 2020. We will update as we receive additional information.

(Continued on next page)

Here are some pictures from our LSU spirit day that should put a smile on your face:

















HOPE TO BE TOGETHER AGAIN SOON!